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HLF award to restore Deane Road Jewish
Cemetery
18/12/2010
The project will focus on the full restoration of the important historic cemetery features, including re-erecting
fallen gravestones and the ornate listed archway – on which is inscribed “Here the weary are at rest”.
 
The funding will ensure that the cemetery is fully accessible and can be opened to the public. This will
include a new landscaping scheme with safe and accessible paths around the cemetery, a seating area for
contemplation and a new building for used by visitors and volunteers.
 
Saul Marks of the Deane Road Cemetery Committee, said: “We are absolutely thrilled with the news. This
cemetery is a wonderful historical gem within the city and it deserves to be appreciated by as wide an
audience as possible. The Heritage Lottery Fund has finally made our long-standing dream possible and we
are really excited about at last being able to restore the cemetery to its former glory.”
 
Sara Hilton, Head of Heritage Lottery Fund North West, said: “It is wonderful that we are able to support the
vital restoration of Deane Road Jewish Cemetery. As a final resting play for some of Victorian Liverpool’s
most influential figures, it has huge significance to the local community, whilst the architectural features,
such as the archway and tombstones, are important examples of the skilled stonemasonary of the era. By
getting volunteers involved in the restoration, and opening up the cemetery to the visitors, more people will
have the chance to learn about and explore the cemetery’s fascinating history."
 
Deane Road Jewish Cemetery is the final resting place of many important Victorian Liverpool Jews like
David Lewis of Lewis’s store fame and the family of H Samuel (Jewellers). Charles Mozley, first Jewish
Mayor of Liverpool and Dr Sigismund Lewis, pioneer of programmes of school vaccinations in the city and
doctor to the Cunard Line are also buried here.
 
Over 1700 people were laid to rest in the Deane Road cemetery between 1837 and 1904, with a few reserved
plots being filled later, up until 1929. After the cemetery was closed, a new one was created in Broadgreen.
 
In subsequent years, Deane Road Jewish Cemetery has became heavily overgrown, with trees and shrubs
growing wild, the walls were breached in places and an accumulation of rubbish grew up. These plans for
restoration will see the cemetery refurbished and renewed and will allow it to take its rightful place on the
Heritage trail.
  
Notes to editors
 
For more information and for photos of how the cemetery used to look plus work in progress visit
www.deaneroadcemetery.com

Using money raised through the National Lottery, the Heritage Lottery Fund (HLF) sustainsand transforms a
wide range of heritage for present and future generations to take part in, learn from and enjoy. From
museums, parks and historic places to archaeology, natural environment and cultural traditions, we invest in
every part of our diverse heritage. HLF has supported 33,900 projects, allocating £4.4billion across the UK. 
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